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March 8 Pot Luck – Prior to Meeting 
What to Bring? Last names beginning with; 

A- H Main Dish, 
I- P Side Dish or Salad, 

Q-Z Dessert. 
All Participants provide their own place settings 

and drinks. 
Coffee and punch will be provided. 

Please bring plenty!  Enough to feed 
a minimum of 10 with a Main Dish, 

and 12–15 on the Salads, Side Dishes, and Deserts! 
 

 

 

http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A2KJkCCSGWZQgx4ATy.JzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBlMTQ4cGxyBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1n?back=http://images.search.yahoo.com/search/images?_adv_prop=image&va=halloween+clip+art&fr=my-myy-s&tab=organic&ri=1&w=1350&h=1202&imgurl=1.bp.blogspot.com/-iad4v2tL68Y/TlO4_kUxeEI/AAAAAAAAN20/3f8petFnYew/s1600/halloween+witch+vintage+image+graphicsfairy.jpg&rurl=http://graphicsfairy.blogspot.com/2011/08/vintage-halloween-clip-art-witch-with.html&size=161.4+KB&name=The+Graphics+Fairy+LLC*:+Vintage+Halloween+Clip+Art+-+Witch+with+Moon&p=halloween+clip+art&oid=705bab2fa8f86e700fbba575a6bd293f&fr2=&fr=my-myy-s&tt=The+Graphics+Fairy+LLC*:+Vintage+Halloween+Clip+Art+-+Witch+with+Moon&b=0&ni=21&no=1&ts=&tab=organic&sigr=12k7nc2kt&sigb=13fq6k3f7&sigi=140kp9ue9&.crumb=aTIekUXOrpv
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CLUB INFORMATION 
  

The Lake Havasu Gem & Mineral Society is a member of 

The Rocky Mountain Federation of Mineralogical Societies 

(RMFMS) and associated with the American Federation of 

Mineralogical Societies (AFMS). 

 

The purpose of the Lake Havasu Gem and Mineral Society 

is: 

1. To increase our appreciation of the beauty and value of 

    the land in which we live. 

2. To foster good fellowship among the members while 

     pursuing the Club’s activities. 

3. To foster knowledge of the earth sciences. 

4. To provide educational scholarships 

     in scientific fields. 

5. To procure and improve club equipment. 

 

The Lake Havasu Gem and Mineral Society meets the 

second Friday of each month from September through May 

at Mt. Olive Parish Center 2170 Havasupai Blvd., Lake 

Havasu City, AZ. The membership typically votes to 

eliminate the June, July, and August meetings. 

 

Fiscal Year: February 1 – January 31. 

 

Name badges are required for all members. 

One time or replacement badge cost - $8.00 

Single membership cost - $16.00 

Family sponsored Junior membership cost - $8.00 

Family membership cost - $16.00 for the first member 

and $8.00 for each member thereafter with a maximum 

of $25.00. 

 

Annual Membership dues are payable on January 1 

and shall be delinquent after the February meeting. 

 

Please remit payment to: 

 

Lake Havasu Gem & Mineral Society 

Attn: Membership Chairperson 

P.O. Box 990 

Lake Havasu City, AZ 86405-0990 

 

The Rocky Tales is published monthly, except for June, July, 

and August. The submission deadline is the 3rd Friday of 

the month in writing to the above address or by email 

to: 

editor@lakehavasugms.org 

 

Rocky Tales Team:  Alberta Wiederrick and Al & 

Lauren Wakefield and Annett Maroney 

 

Group Site Moderator: Bruce Wilhelm 

 

OFFICERS and DIRECTORS 

Barry Bandaruk   President     928-706-9382 

 

Gayle Gilpin  Vice President 

 

Kit Salway  Secretary 

                             

Larry Brown  Treasurer                   

 

Jack Fritchy                           Sgt. at Arms 

 

Sharlene Hellberg                  First Year Director 

 

Ron Murphy   Second Year Director 

 

Vereen White  Third Year Director 

 

Lou Porter  Past President 

 

 

 

 

COMMITTEES 

COMMUNICATIONS:    

 
Rocky Tales Editor:  Alberta Wiederrick         208-756-7787 

Webmaster:   Bruce Wilheim               928-566-4580 

 

EVENTS: 

 
Field Trips:   Howard Wicks                928-566-4138 

 
Finance                                          Larry Brown                   573-870-0026 

 

Gem Show                     Open 
 

Greeter/ Fifty-Fifty                       Nan Russell                     928-846-0927 

 
Hospitality     Helen Reyes 

      Kathy Padilla 

 
Lapidary Shop     Open 

 

Membership:     Gayle Gilpin        928-208-8992 
 

Scholarship/Education    Dave Christensen            928-452-3448 

 
Winterfest     Open 

 
Wire Wrapping     Linda Gromov       928-486-7533 

 

March Gem & Mineral Show 
 

March 2-3—FOUNTAIN HILLS (PHOENIX), 

ARIZONA: Fountain Hills Gem & Mineral Show; 

O.B. Rocks & Minerals; Fountain Hills Community 

Center; 13001 N. La Montana Dr.; Sat. 10-5, Sun. 10-

5; adults $2, children (under 10) free; dealers, gems, 

minerals, fossils, metals, beads, kids' activities; contact 

Rick Obermiller, PO Box 64281, Phoenix, AZ 85082, 

(602) 826-2218 mail: obrocks@gmail.com 

mailto:editor@lakehavasugms.org
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  President’s Message— 

 
Geology from the skies made news on the 15

th
 of 

February.   Over the Russian city of Chelyabinsk, a 

meteor exploded with a force of 30 Hiroshima bombs.  

Then, the flyby of asteroid 2012 DA14 piqued the 

interest of people around the world. Much of the 

excitement, regarding asteroids, meteors and rocks, was 

developed by Gene Shoemaker, the father of 

astrogeology.  Gene was a scientist who perked my 

interest in space.  As a young science teacher, 40 years 

ago, I enthusiastically shared his life story and interest 

with many science students.  Gene’s one regret in life 

was, “not going to the moon and banging on it with his 

hammer.”  I know I am not going to the moon either.  

However, I am going to take every opportunity to walk 

the deserts and hills, wherever I travel, and bang on 

rocks and search for that gold, meteorite, or fossil that is 

still out there. 

 

Regarding the club’s travels, we had several good trips 

these past few weeks.  Barbara and Ken Carpenter lead 

a tour North of Vidal Junction in search of chalcedony 

and druzy quartz.  We also located some jasper.  Lots of 

yard rock was available. Another trip found us North of 

Hwy 40 on Needle Mt. Rd.  A variety of material was 

there.  Items found included fossil sponges, banded river 

rock, jasper and even a small-fossilized alien.  All had a 

good time! 

 

The Winter Fest was a success.  The weather behaved 

and the city turned out.  Our booth was visited by a 

large number of citizens who enjoyed our games and 

variety of materials we had to offer. I would like to list 

all the names of the members who donated product, 

money, and time to our event, but there are too many to 

list.   Your contributions helped the society earn over 

$1200.  We were just shy of our goal, but we did have a 

successful event.  Our society is viable only if our 

members step up and participate. Your future 

participation is greatly appreciated.  Our 44
th
 annual 

Gem Show is coming together. But we still need help.  

Sue Stievo, Kathy Clark and Pat Wheeler have agreed to 

organize the kitchen.  Kathy McCauliff is organizing 

vendors.  Liz Porter has agreed to Chair the show.  

However, we are still in need of further assistance.  

Please place this show on your schedule; we can sure 

use the help. The dates for the 2013 show are November 

9
th
 and 10

th
. 

 

Our March meeting involves a potluck and a guest 

speaker.  To make the pot luck a success, members  

 

 
  
   

 

President’s Message, cont. 
whose name begins with “A- H”, we are asking you to 

make a main dish for 10-12 people.  Last names 

beginning with “I- P” please furnish a side dish or 

salad.  Members whose last names begin with “Q-Z”, 

you may bring a desert.  All members should bring 

their own place settings and drinks (non-alcoholic). 

The potluck will start approximately at 5:30.  Our 

guest speaker will do a presentation at 6:45 with our 

general membership meeting commencing around 

7:15.   

 

The lapidary classes are full for the next six weeks.  

For scheduling future classes, we are asking people 

for signups.  If we have interest, we will hold another 

class in April-May and one during the summer.  

Remember we need at least 13 members to make a 

class.  Please let us know as soon as possible.  

 

Wire wrapping opportunities are ongoing in the 

library on Fridays, 1-4 pm.  Remember bring your 

own materials and be willing to share your knowledge 

and expertise. 

 

Show.  The Tucson show is quite a bit larger than ours 

as were the prices of the gems and stones.  We did 

learn some great ideas for the children’s display. Also, 

the Creedite was selling for ten times our asking price 

at the Winter Fest.  The multi-mineral specimens were 

spectacular. We enjoyed our time at Catalina State 

Park.  I highly recommend a visit if you have never 

been.  I will share some of the specimens we 

purchased at the next general membership meeting. 

Lou and Liz Porter, Sue and Dan Stievo, and Sheila 

Bandaruk and I made a trip to Tucson for the Rock 

and Gem 

 

On a different note, Kit Salway has accepted a 

banking position in Colorado and will be leaving us. I 

appreciate the effort she made these past two months 

as secretary and will miss her.  With that said, we are 

now in need of a secretary.  If you would like to be 

involved on the executive board, and have been a 

member for two years, please let us know.  You would 

be greatly appreciated. 
 

Finally, I cannot express a large enough “Thank You” 

to members of the Executive Board who have carried 

this Society forward over the past few years.  C and 

Nan Russell have both served as president, tour 

guides, host and storytellers. Their experience, on the 

board will be missed.  Also, vice-president Kathy 

McCauliff’s resourcefulness and guidance has kept the  
      Cont. page 4  
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  GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

 
Lake Havasu Gem and Mineral Society 

General Meeting Minutes 

February 8, 2013 

Submitted by 

Kit Salway, Secretary 

 
The meeting was called to order by Barry, President 

at 7:04. 

 

Jack Fritchey, Sgt of Arms lead the pledge of 

allegiance. 

  

     The meeting minutes published in the Rocky 

Tales was approved as written.  

     Larry Brown, Treasurer, thanked Liz Porter 

former Treasurer for her hard work with the books 

in the past and gave the financial report, posting for 

anyone who wanted to read it closer. 

     Barry gave the presidential address thanking all 

the people who had helped with the budget.  He 

talked about Winterfest, advising everyone who 

signed up to man the booth to check the schedule. 

The booth is to be across from BJ’S on McCulloch.  

Please wear your name badges and if not scheduled 

volunteer tonight. He thanked Bob Heyboer, Linda 

Chandler and Sue Stievo for making cabochons for 

belt buckles in lapidary class for Winterfest. The 

birthdays and anniversaries were read and 

celebrated. We had 5 quests, who introduced 

themselves. 

     Kathy Padilla from the hospitality committee 

talked about potluck next month.  March is the 

month for spring potluck. Look for further 

communication. 

     We need a chair for the gem show and a co-chair 

so step up and volunteer. A communications person 

is needed to write articles for the newspaper. It’s the 

2
nd

 weekend in Nov and our biggest fund raiser for 

the club. “Secretary’s input—it’s a great time.  I 

have worked the last 2 for the entire weekend and 

had a great time in the kitchen.  It’s a good way to 

meet and get to know the club members.  It’s a great 

way to support the club and the community—

volunteer!” 

     Howard Hicks talked about upcoming field trips.  

The field trip committee held a meeting and has 

planned some great adventurers.  There are 

schedules to be picked up so you know the times 

and dates.  If Howard doesn’t have your email 

please give it to him for further notice.  There will 

be some Tues field trips coming up. 

 

 

 

 

 

President’s Message, cont. 

Society focused on its events.  Likewise, Carol and 

Homer Rhodaback will be stepping down as the 

secretary and board director. Their leadership and humor 

have helped maintain the board’s sanity.   Liz Porter will 

be leaving her post as treasurer after two years of 

managing the Society’s books. Her efforts went beyond 

the treasury! The society is financially sound. Thanks 

Liz.  Also, Lou Porter, who stepped up, in our Society’s 

recent moment of stress to take on the role of the 

presidency, gets a big Society “Atta-Boy”.  Lou has also 

served as the Rocky Tales Editor.   With the guidance of 

these individuals, we have a viable and working society 

that is moving forward with new directions and 

enthusiasm.  No gem or gift could express my thanks for 

the work, these people, put forward this past year.  They 

paved the road for an easy transition to this next chapter 

in our Society’s future.  All I have is a big “Thank You 

for a job well done!” 

 

Until next time, Happy Rock Hunting! 

Barry Bandaruk, President 

 

Jim & Ramona Peterson 

 

Chip & Carol Brown 

 

C & Nan Russell 

 

Robert & Joyce Skoien 

  

http://www.utahrockhounds.com/tooelegem/cartoons/rocktrip.jpg
http://www.utahrockhounds.com/tooelegem/cartoons/little_shovel.gif
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General Meeting Minutes, cont. 

     Barry talked about the lapidary class.  The board voted 

to up the price to $40 per member to save costs to the club.  

Mark Payne does an excellent job guiding members in 

their projects. Second session starts Wed/Thur so please 

sign up with Mark at break. 

     Scholarships are coming up.  The club gives out 2 at 

$500 to eligible students.  Lou talked about the screening 

process and asked for 3-4 people to be on the committee. 

     The old business of the By-Laws was presented. C 

motioned to adapt by-laws 6-9—it was seconded by Neil 

Rains and voted in by the members as accepted (62 in 

favor and 0 opposed).  The by-laws are directions that the 

board follows to help guide the general membership.  Next 

month we’ll address the standing rules. 

     Quartzite Gem club will do a demonstration in March 

on making knives.  For members to take the class a 

member would need to join their club for $15.  To make a 

knife it takes 10 meetings (M&F 8:30-12:00) and $15 in 

parts. 

     Bottle stoppers have arrived.  They are available for $5 

ea.  The clubs bought 100 and have 85 left. 

     Wire wrapping classes start next Friday 2/15-4/26 

except 4/22 from 1-4pm.  Bring your own supplies. 

Walmart has starter sets. On 2/23 a class will start at the 

college for $24-$26 (all supplies will be covered).  

     Barry reviewed the budget the committee wrote—Sue 

motioned to accept the budget as written and Jim Kasper 

seconded the motion.  The budget was voted in and 

accepted as written.  The members talked about increasing 

dues in Jan 2014 to help the club out with expenses. 

     At break please check the silent auction items for final 

bids.  The auction will close at the end of break and 

winners were announced at the end of the meeting. 

     The 50/50 drawing brought in $76 for the club and the 

winners were Marvin Jacobsen for $40, Stan Sutton for 

$25 and Bob Wiederrick for $11 which was donated for 

postage.  The door prizes went to Mariann Kasper, Dave 

Anderson, Rick Gilpin, Jackie Cercek, Sue Osborne, Kim 

Riley, Linda Leusinger, Bob Wysocki, Barbara Carpenter, 

Jack Fritchy, Kathy Padilla, June Smith, Don Creasey, Ron 

Murphy, Kathy Clark and Joann Germann. 

     The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 and the silent 

auction items announced. 

Respectfully submitted by Kit Salway 

Secretary 

 

 

 

 

Helen Milne 

Nan Russell 

Dennis Robinson 

Susan Shepard 

Kathryn Barker 

Shana Bodily 

Mary Brown 

Irene Kraft 

Barbara Carpenter 

Harvey Lynch 

Carol Monk 

Robert Wiederrick 

 

ALIEN ROCK  

WELCOME TO THE ALL FREE ROCK 

TUMBLING HOBBY SITE  
http://www.rocktumblinghobby.com/ 
You can use this site to find out all you need to know about rock 

tumbling in general. Hopefully both the beginner and 

experienced rock tumbling enthusiast will find the information 

useful. 

http://www.rocktumblinghobby.com/
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Message from Kit Salway 

 

     When I accepted the nomination for 

Secretary I was happy to take on the position.  

Then within a month my life changed drastically.  

I found out I had cancer and the company I 

work for was closing the Lake Havasu location.  

Due to my new medical situation I needed a job 

with full benefits and that paid decently.  I had 

a decision to make as to my future and 

wellbeing.  My daughter lives in Colorado, where 

I spent 52 years of my life, and I started 

looking for a position in that market.  It was 

felt by my son and daughter as well as myself 

that the time to be closer together was here. I 

have accepted a position and am moving to the 

mountain town of South Fork, Co. on March 9th 

so I am therefore resigning my position.  I urge 

someone to step up and become the secretary.  

It’s a great club with some wonderful people so 

become involved.  I have had some real fun 

times working on the gem show—taking classes 

at the college (Mark you are fabulous darling)—

and going on rock hunts with the field trips 

although I can’t say I ever found anything 

totally fabulous I had a great time! My hopes 

are to find a similar club in Colorado—there’s a 

lot of rocks  there : ) and I hope I can find a 

lapidary situation to continue learning in that 

area.  Thank you for the fun times and the 

fabulous cabs I created although I’m sure it’s in 

the eye of the beholder.  To anyone not actively 

involved become involved—dig in and take root—

you all are real good people! 

 

Respectfully Kit Salway 
 
 

 

THE ROCK CYCLE 

By Barry Bandaruk 
 

The study of rocks, gems and mineralogy  

Is known as the science of Geology! 

Rocks are found throughout the universe,  

And are important in Earth’s history verse.   

Rocks make up the oceans, and deserts,  

And give the mountains their very wide girth. 

Sediment, metamorphic, igneous, are the rock types 

we see. 

They belong to the rock cycle, an amazing concept 

indeed! 

 

Sediments are formed in layers under the sea. 

The sea floors uplift to form mountains and mesas real 

high, 

Sandstones, Breccia and red rock are examples of 

these. 

Conglomerates, and fossils belong in this category. 

 

Plateaus will weather to canyons and deserts quite 

nigh. 

Snowmelt, glaciers and rivers erode rocks into sand, 

The sand is returned to the oceans, again.  

Beaches start the cycle over with more land. 

The Grand Canyon’s sediments are a testament 

to God’s amazing plan. 

 

Rocks that are igneous, are created from fire! 

Pumice and geodes, from Mt. St Helen’s, 

Are parts of nature’s extrusive theater,  

As is the lava from Arizona’s Sunset Crater. 

Pahoehoe, a Basalt, type lava 

Makes up Hawaii’s, Mt. Kilauea. 

Granite and Diorite are intrusive type rock, 

That cools within the Earth, under its crust. 

. 

Pressure and heat will change a rock’s chemistry, 

Metamorphic rock is now a possibility.   

Granite that has morphed is now called Gneiss. 

So never take Gneiss for Granite you see. 

From shale or basalt, after much heat is added, 

Results in a slate or a schist, a chemical change! 

Chalcedony, agate, tiger eye are three types of quartz 

Morphed to fill the logs of Arizona’s Petrified Forest. 

 

Nature’s antiques are the lithosphere’s rocks. 

Created, eroded and weathered, shaped by Nature’s 

hand! 

Collect them, pet them, or landscape your land.  

Each rock will tell you a million year story. 

Enjoy them, observe them in all of their glory! 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Happy 75
th

 

   Birthday 

Neil Raines 

Sorry your birthday 

was omitted in Feb. 
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WINTERFEST 2013  

 

 

 

 

 

 

FEBRUARY FIELD TRIPS 
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Please send exchange bulletins to 

 

The address below 

 

Rocky Tales 
Lake Havasu Gem & Mineral  

Society, Inc. 

P.O. Box 990 

Lake Havasu City, AZ 86405 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.amfed.org/
http://www.rmfms.org/

